## Temple Brith Rodesh

Rochester 5, N. Y.

THE RADDI'S STUDY

February 25, 1955

Mr. Maxwell Rabb The White House Washington, D. C.

Dear Max

The Tenth Anniversary of the liberation of Europe's surviving Jews from the concentration camps will be observed with an impressive meeting in New York on April 19th. It is anticipated that persons who were involved in the emancipation and rehabilitation process will participate in the meeting.

In the thoughts of the survivors, and of American Jewry, one man, above, all, is associated with liberation, --- Dwight D. Eisenhower. His historic contribution will forever be remembered and cherished.

Therefore, in anticipation of this event, we would like if possible to arrange for an appropriate small delegation to call upon the President. It might consist of Dr. Israel Goldstein, President of the American Jewish Congress under whose auspices the obwervance will be held, Rabbi Judah Naditch who was the chief Jewish chaplain in General Eisenhower's command, a leader in the displaced persons' group, now living in the United States, and perhaps myself who served as Advisor on Jewish Affairs to Generals, McNarney, Clay, Clark and Keyes. We would bring to the President a formal expression of appreciation for his role in liberation, and would hope to secure from him a message for the April 19th meeting.

This would be, we feel, most appropriate and most appreciated.

With kind personal regards.

Singerely your

1/1/2 of lerice

PSB:js